
Bowers Mansion earns national
significance
Bowers Mansion in the Washoe Valley is now on the National
Register of Historic Places.

In 1976 it was listed as a local historic place, but this
month  it  was  given  national  significance.  The  National
Register is the nation’s official list of cultural resources
worthy of preservation.

Constructed between 1862 and 1863, Bowers Mansion is located
on Old Highway 395 in Washoe City. The mansion conveys the
story of its owners, Sanford (Sandy) and Eilley Bowers, and
the successes and failures associated with the wealth they
amassed and lost as the West shifted from placer to hard rock
mining. Notably, the Bowers’ home is an early example of how
wealth  acquired  from  hard  rock  mining  enabled  impressive
mansions to be built away from the mine sites.
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The  elevated  historical  recognition  provides  a  national
context for hard rock mining as well as an opportunity in the
future  to  evaluate  the  Mansion  as  a  National  Historic
Landmark.
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Bowers Mansion retains excellent historic integrity in its
interior  and  exterior.  Despite  changes  in  ownership  and
declines  in  maintenance,  the  mansion  was  restored  and
rehabilitated during the 1960s. Today, the expansive home and
grounds are maintained as the Bowers Mansion Regional Park
where views both to and from Washoe Valley remain much as they
did during the days of the Bowers.

For additional information about Bowers Mansion, go online.
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